## **CUCKFIELD PARISH COUNCIL**



## Roads and Traffic Committee Minutes of a Meeting held at 8.20pm on 15<sup>th</sup> February 2018

- **Present:** Mr C Mercer (Chairman), Mr A Burton (Vice Chairman), Mr S Oversby-Powell, Mr M Sambrook,
- In Attendance: Ms Caroline Hansen (Assistant Clerk), Mrs A King
- **RT44** Apologies for Absence Mr N Page.
- RT45 To receive declarations of interest from Members in respect of any matter on the agenda

The Chairman declared that he had previously submitted support on the WSCC website in respect of Item RT50 hereunder.

**RT46 Public Question Time** 

No members of the public were present.

- **RT47** To agree co-option of Graham Silander on to the Roads and Traffic Committee By a majority vote Committee members agreed to co-opt Graham Silander.
- **RT48** To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 16<sup>th</sup> November 2017 The minutes of the meeting held on 16<sup>th</sup> November 2017 were taken as read, confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
- **RT49** To note the Action List.

The items on the action list were reviewed and updates were noted.

- **RT50** To consider the formal consultation on the Pedestrian Crossing on Isaac's Lane Committee members agreed unanimously to support the pedestrian crossing at Isaac's Lane. The Chairman had previously submitted CPC support on the WSCC website.
- RT 51 To consider the crossing at Ardingly Road

Committee members reviewed comments received from the public on the safety of the crossing on Ardingly Road. It was agreed that the zebra crossing had been installed within legal requirements. The Chairman agreed to contact the Gas Board to remove the tarmac left on the dimple areas of the crossing. The Chairman also agreed to obtain a breakdown of costs from WSCC Highways in order to clarify CPC's portion.

RT52 To consider supporting neighbouring villages in respect of the Traffic from Burgess Hill Northern Arc

Committee members agreed to support Ansty and Staplefield Parish Council to ensure MSDC and WSCC review the issue of traffic from Burgess Hill Northern Arc travel west to the A23 to avoid traffic travelling north through neighbouring villages.

- **RT53** To consider progress on the Community Speed Watch programme for Cuckfield The Chairman advised there are now nineteen volunteers, five coordinators with two campaigns scheduled in the coming month. The Chairman informed members of the article in the Mid Sussex Times.
- **RT54** To receive an update regarding the London Lane Traffic Calming Scheme (LLTCS) The Chairman advised there was no further update on the LLTCS as the meeting in January had been cancelled but the scheme was ongoing.
- RT55 To receive an update regarding Speed Indicator Device (SID), including proposed deployment locations

Committee members reviewed the SID locations summary. The Chairman was requested to obtain a summary of data obtained for review at the next meeting.

- **RT56** To note items arising after the preparation of this agenda which the Chairman agrees to take as urgent. Such matters will be for noting only or deferral to a future meeting only.
  - i) Committee members discussed the possibility of the pathway being extended from Sparks Farm to Deak's Lane.
  - ii) Committee members discussed an email received from a resident of Brainsmead regarding damage to grass verges due to cars being parked on them.
  - iii) The Chairman confirmed that Mark Trimmer will give a presentation at the Annual Parish meeting on 1<sup>st</sup> March 2018.

Meeting Closed at 9.25pm.

Signed\_\_\_\_\_